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“Be anxious for nothing; but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your  
requests be made known unto God.”  Philippians 4:6 

 
We kneel in prayer…Larry Dover (former member) called last Friday, Jan, had a Heart Cath 
procedure, all went well…Quentina Ellison requesting prayers for son, John, who recently had a 
seizure, had some temporary paralysis, prayers for John, and their family…The Estaniqui’s 
continued prayers requested for Frank, as he is continuing with more Chemo treatment, prayers for 
his health & for his recovery & healing…The Heinhold’s requesting prayers for Ray’s sister-in-law, 
Teresa, who was diagnosed with breast cancer recently, had a seizure, dr.’s have found a brain 
tumor, she will have brain surgery first, Ray traveled down to be with her, prayers for his safe travels 
back, and prayers for Teresa at this time as well…Jim Heydenreich continued prayers requested for 
him, he is at Hillcrest Rehab in Bellevue, Room#54, visitors welcomed, prayers for his overall 
health…Roy Jacox requesting prayers for Tiffany, she will have surgery on April 9th,  prayers for its 
success, her recovery & healing…Pam Johnson continued prayers requested for her mother, Doris 
Jackson, who was recently released from the hospital for a 2nd time, she is more alert, & eating & 
drinking better, plus change in meds as a result of her Parkinson’s progression is helping some, 
thankful for your prayers…Dave Leatherwood prayers requested for him, had a Laminectomy 
involving his L3,L4, & L5, his recovery will determine his length of stay, possibly 1-2 days, NO 
VISITORS until notified…The Payson’s requesting continued prayers for Grandson, Gabe, he is 
home now, but still in a lot of pain, prayers for his full recovery & healing…Brenda Richt requesting 
prayers for mother, Charlotte Timmerman, she is home recovering, prayers for her strength & 
healing…The Telgren’s requesting prayers for safe travels as they are travelling to Arkansas for a 
couple of weeks…Frank Tozser prayers requested for him, he is at home now, on antibiotics, prayers 
for his health…Vickie Valenzuela requesting prayers for her friend, Minnie, as she has the flu, 
prayers for her recovery & healing…Lee Wilson requesting prayers for his good friend, he has stage 
4 cancer, will undergo treatment soon, prayers for him at this time…Please remember Tim Burrow & 
all of God’s missionaries throughout the world…Continued prayers are requested for: Don & 
Emily Foster, Michelle Glassburner, Larry Henry, Jim Heydenreich, Penny Jewell, Kayla Johnson, 
Meldrick Johnson, Betty Jo & Frank Montague, Robin Payson, Lela Smith, Charlie Thompson, Dee 
Weaver, and Leland & Louise Winterstein. 

 
Family News~ Sympathy & Prayers to Bren Bouge & Family on the passing of Bren’s mother, Mary McAndrews 
recently. 
 
“Thank you to everyone that donated to our “Pack the Pulpit” over these last 2 weeks! We appreciate your 
kindness & generosity towards this ministry!” ~ Food Pantry Volunteers  
 
 
Nursery Schedule: March 25th ~ Miranda Sears  
 *If you need to reschedule your time, or would like to volunteer, please contact Miranda Sears. Thanks! 
  
Tuesday Night for the Master- meets twice a month on Tuesday evening in the Fellowship Hall. Dinner is served at 6pm, 
and then card writing begins at 6:30pm. Cards are written to those who need encouragement, who are sick, who are 
home bound, and those who have been identified to the Card Ministry Team. Anyone wishing to be a part of this ministry, 
is welcome to attend! Please watch the Bulletin, and/or email for the next meeting date!! If you have any questions, please 
contact Andy Payson.      Next Meeting: April 3rd, ’18!!   
 
 
New Directory- is printing! PLEASE we ask that you take ONE directory at this time. If you would like a 2nd one, please 
contact Shelley to let her know!  Thank you!  

 
NEW Men’s Class- will be staring on Thursday, March 22nd at 7pm in the Haiti Room at the building. Jeff Weaver will 
be leading this class. The series “Conqueror” will begin on Thursday, April 12th.  All men are welcome! If you have any 
questions, please see Jeff.  

 
Crafting Day: Easter- on Saturday, March 24th from 2-4pm in the Fellowship Hall! This is open to all ages! If you aren’t 
crafty, come for fellowship & snacks! If you would like to donate any supplies, we will be needing: poster board (any 
color), buttons (any shape, size, or color), & glue sticks. Hope to see you there! Any questions, please see Quentina.  

 
VBS: Kingdom of Valor- Mark your calendars!! VBS will be June 4th thru the 8th!! There is now a sign-up board posted 
in the foyer, please see where you can help, and sign-up!! The first work day will be on March 24th from 10am -2pm!! We 
need lots of hands to help make this year’s VBS a success!! If you have any questions, please see Karen Phipps or Lisa 
Weaver.  

Ladies Day Volunteers- volunteers needed to help with our annual Ladies Day on Oct. 13th of this year! The first 
planning meeting will be this Sunday, March 25th following morning service in the Library! If you are wanting to help 
volunteer, PLEASE attend this meeting! Please contact Tiffany Jacox with any questions.  



 
“Singing on Sunday’s”- will meet on Sunday, March 25th at 1:30pm at Hillcrest Rehab in Bellevue. Everyone is invited 
to participate!  Please see Rob McIntosh with any questions!  
 
Potluck– will follow morning service on Sunday, April 8th in the Fellowship Hall. The “Orange” Care Group will have set-
up & clean-up duties! Please bring a dish or two to share, stay, eat, & Fellowship!  

 
Blair C of C “Bibles and Bullets” Men’s Retreat– Saturday, April 28th at the Arcadian Marksmanship Club in Beemer, 
NE.  The theme of this year is: “Ahead of the Bullet”.  Please see flyer on Family Life Bulletin Board.  

 
York College- Doors of Opportunity/Bible Teacher’s Workshop on Saturday, May 19th from 8am-4pm on York College’s 
campus. Please see info on Family Life Bulletin Board for more information! Lunch will be provided! Workshop is free!!  

 
Men’s Retreat- Save the Date! August 17th & 18th: Bellevue church of Christ, “More than Conquerors” Speaker will 
be: Jason Bybee from Huntsville, Alabama. ALL men are welcome!! More info to come!    

 
AV Room Help- if you would be interested in helping out in our AV Room, we need you! Please let Jeff Weaver know if 
you are interested, or if you have any questions! 
  
Ladies Study- has resumed meeting on Thursday’s at 7pm in the Library. We will continue the study on Called by 
Christ; Life of Peter. If you have any questions, please see Marilyn Johnston.  

 
 Ladies Bible Class– has resumed meeting on Friday’s at 10:30am in the Library. Debra Jansen will be leading a study: 
Mission of Jesus. If you have any questions, please see Debra Jansen.  
 
  
Women’s Prayer Group- ALL ladies are invited every Thursday at 1:30pm to the home of Lorraine Hanie for a weekly 
woman’s prayer group! Come and lift up your prayers! If you have any questions, please see Lorraine Hanie!  
 
  
Food Pantry- Food Items of the month: Canned Vegetables and Mac n’ Cheese. The Pantry is open on Tuesday’s 
from 10am till Noon. Please bring these items to help keep our food pantry stocked: Peanut Butter, Jelly, Fruit, 
Oatmeal, Cereal, Pork n’ Beans, Canned Beans, Soups, and Canned Meats. We are also in need of: Spaghetti, 
Spaghetti Sauce, and Toilet Paper. We appreciate your kindness towards this ministry!!  
 
Bible PALS Schedule: March 25th ~ Marilyn Johnston, Gary Johnston (4-6 years old) Brenda Richt, Diane Adkins (2-3 
years old). April 1st ~ No Bible PALS (4-6 years old) No Bible PALS (2-3 years old). If you cannot serve as scheduled, 
please let the person in bold letters know. Leaders, if you cannot serve as scheduled, please let Lisa Weaver know. 
*Please note: the new April & May schedules are now in the Library! 
 
 

The Lowly Paper Clip 
 

Several years ago, an expensive laboratory jet was approaching Edwards Air Force Base in 
California. When the pilot tried to lower the nose wheel to landing position, it didn’t respond. The co-
pilot ran a quick check and traced the problem to a faulty relay panel. Recognizing the problem, he 
hunted around for something to bypass the relay and activate the nose gear. He found a paper clip 

and bent it so it bypassed the problem and triggered the nose gear. It worked like a charm, saving the 
expensive jet, not to mention the crew, from a crash landing.  

At that moment, for that special job, the lowly paper clip was more important than the rest of the 
sophisticated equipment on the plane. If God wants you at a specific moment, for a special job, are 

you willing to be shaped into the solution? 
         ~author unknown  

 
 
 
 

Wireless Network 

Network Name: (SSID) Auditorium & Auditorium2 

Password: Iam4given  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  
            
            
             March 
Neil Gabala (21st), John Milota (22nd), John Milota, IV, Ressa Torneten, Shelley Wheeler (23rd), Tom 
Kimball, Jack Stoll (27th), Frank Estaniqui (30th), Leona Bradford (31st)  
              April 
Alex Jackson, Roberto Romero (8th), Nate Eicher (10th), Alvin Bradford (11th), Betty Anderson (12th), 
Charlotte Milota (25th), Ford Kline, Leland Winterstein (26th), Michelle Wilson (28th), Chris Hall (29th),   
Jeff Glassburner (30th) 
 


